"Aoogah' Newsletter

The Newsletter of the Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
January 2022

Twin Cities Model “A” Club Events

January 11th. Business Meeting Via Zoom Internet
January 12th. Model A Ladies Morning Gathering At Perkins Restaurant

Golden Valley
January 20th. Men's Clinic - New Temporary Location - See Page 8 Of The Newsletter
[February 17th. Men's Clinic - New Temporary Location - See Page 8 Of The Newsletter
Saturdays Model A'ers Lunch At Flaherty's Arden Bowl In Arden Hills
Wednesdays Model A' ers Lunch Held On The Second Wednesday Of The Month

at Flaherty's , And On The Fourth Wednesday Of The Month At The
_ stal VFW 5222 Bass Lake Rd

Th1s is the 1928 - 1929 season aneapolls Mlllers Hockey team

The Board strongly encourages that any participants in group activities and events
be aware of and follow all recommended Federal, State, and County orders, as well
as continuing to follow the guidance of public health experts and make decisions
that are in line with safety measures and precautions regarding the COVID-19

WEBSITE : WWW. TCMAFC.ORG
FACEBOOK: TWIN CITIES MODEL A FORD CLUB
Address Changes Contact : Newsletter Editor & Membership Director




"AOOGAH" Newsletter is
published monthly for the
members of the Twin Cities
Model A Ford Club.

Newsletter Editor:

Mark Leder 952-926-3995
President:

Thom Boche 612-840-4046
Past President:

Catherine Jammer 540-354-2782
Vice President:

Doug Persing 763-443-2375
Senior Board Member:

Peter Trence 612-430-5681
Junior Board Member:

Debra Persing 763-442-1943
Treasurer:

Mel Eder 651-770-3347
Secretary:

Mark Leder 952-926-3995
Clinic Coordinators:

Dale Pomerleau ,Dave Peterson,

763-458-9880, 612-221-0282

Historian:
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Librarian, Government Affairs:

Ken Huber 763-377-1385
Videos:

Jim Schleicher 952-448-2254
Tools:

Steven Barnacle 952-212-6847
Era Fashion:

Deb Persing 763-442-1943
Sunshine:

Joan Frisk763-784-7698
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Coordinator:

Dale Pomerleau 763-458-9880

Official Greeter:

Jim Lake: 651-245-1937
Event Coordinator:

Tom Owens 651-492-4398
Membership Director:

Roberta Butek 651-459-8039
Service Advisor:

Vince Smith 763-786-4145

Become A Member

Interested in joining our club?
We would like you to join. Dues
are only $35.00 per year.

For all the information about
what our club has to offer
please call our membership
director or see www.tcmafc.org

Members are recommended to
also have a membership in the
Model A Ford Club of America

or the Model A Restorer’s Club.

MINNESOTR

President's Letter

The December TCMAFC Business Meeting was held on December 14, 2021, via the
ZOOM video conferencing platform. Thank you to all who attended. The December
business meeting notes are within this issue of the Aoogah News.

The club also had the Annual Banquet on December 4th, 2021, at Cowboy Jack’s in
Bloomington, which was hosted by Peter Trence. Thanks go to Peter and his team
for a great event, and an event well done! The meeting notes from the Annual
Banquet are also in the Aoogah Newsletter.

The 2021 Spark Plug Awards have been given to the following members: Doug and
Deb Persing, John and Linda Pole, Dale and Cindy Pomerleau, Doug and Kim
Portlance, and Dave and Cathy Kieger.

The 2021 Lifetime Membership Awards have been given to the following members:
Steve and Leah Barnacle, and John and Linda Pole.

I want to personally thank the 2021 TCMAFC Board members for their help and
dedication to the Club. The Board has completed some difficult tasks this year, and
has been able to accomplish wonderful things for the Club, despite not being able to
meet face to face throughout the year. Also, to the amazing and dedicated members
who attend the monthly Business Meetings, Thank you. Your voices are heard, your
suggestions are necessary, and your assistance and guidance is incredibly welcomed.
The Club is so much better when we hear members voices.

There is great optimism that 2022 will have a yearly schedule closer to typical yearly
events for the TCMAFC. The Club is hoping to add the Pancake Breakfast, and a
monthly schedule of Clinics, along with the events that we had been able to have in
2021, as well as potential new events. The club was busy in 2021! I’'m looking
forward to an even better, event filled 2022!

The Club continues to research alternative locations for our 3™ Thursday clinics. At
this time, St. Michael’s Church in Roseville is not an option for us. Keep your
attention tuned to the Aoogah Newsletter. There will be a return to having clinics
starting on January 20, 2022 at Christ Lutheran Church in Eagan. A February 17,
2022 clinic is also scheduled. Additional information on the January and February
clinics is included in this edition.

continued next page



The TCMAFC Business Meeting will be on January 11th, 2021, via the Zoom video conferencing platform. If you wish to participate
please email me, and you will be added to the invitation list. All members are welcome to participate in the business meeting. Please
RSVP well in advance of the date and time of the meeting. We will continue to hold the Business Meetings via the ZOOM video
conferencing platform.

Have a safe and prosperous New Year! We’ll see you down the road!
Stay safe. Stay healthy. Enjoy!

Thom

Saturday (12/4) Election Banquet At Cowboy Jack’s in Bloomington
Business Meeting
The meeting was called to order at 1:15 p.m. by President Thom Boche
Introduction of 2022 Board Members
President — Thom Boche Vice President — Doug Persing
Junior Board Member — Deb Persing Secretary — Mark Leder Treasurer — Mel Eder
Spark Plug Awards:
David and Catherine Kieger, Dale and Cindy Pomerleau, Doug and Kim Portlance, Doug and Deb
Persing, and John and Linda Pole. John and Linda were not present to accept the award and will receive their award later.
Lifetime Membership Awards:

John and Linda Pole and Steve and Leah Barnacle. John and Linda were not present to accept the award and will receive their award
later.

Old Business: None

New Business: Dale mention that the clinic will start up on January 20" at a temporary
location in Eagan. The subject matter of the presentation has not yet been decided.
Special thanks to:

The wonderful staff at Cowboy Jack’s

Steve and Leah Barnacle for running the silent auction

The Board and club members who have donated their time to make this event happen
Doug & Deb Persing for making the name tags

Gary & Mary Thorin for the Ugly Sweater contest

continued next page



Winners of the Ugly Sweater Contest:
Gary and Mary Thorin, 1* place, and Jerome Bokelmann, 2™ Place
The Silent Auction results were given by Steve Barnacle

A motion to adjourn was made at 1:38 p.m. by Peter Trence and second by Doug Persing

Twin Cities Model A Ford Club Meeting Minutes for December 14, 2021
Meeting called to order at 7:10pm

Attendance:
Board Members present: Thom Boche, Mel Eder, Catherine Jammer
Members present: Dale Pomerleau, Doug Portlance, Steve Barnacle, Scott Huberty, Roberta Butek and Mark Leder

Secretary’s report:
The minutes from the November meeting were published in the Aoogah News. A motion was made by Mel Eder to accept the
minutes, the motion seconded by Catherine Jammer and motion passed.

Treasures report:
Mel Eder presented the Financial report, a motion was made by Catherine Jammer to accept the treasures report as presented, the
motion was seconded by Mark Leder (acting secretary, Pro Tem ) and motion was passed.

Membership Report:

1 new member was presented to the board: Al Malachowski Jr of Plymouth MN, owner of a 1931 narrow bed

pick up. A motion was made by Catherine Jammer to approve the member as presented, the motion was seconded by Mel Eder and the
motion passed

Membership Greetings:
Jim Lake’s update, he officially contacted 3 of the new members and welcomed them to the club and informed them of the help and
resources available to them

Sunshine Lady:

A card was sent to Lee Oster, and one to Jim Richardson both gentleman recovering from recent surgeries and the report is they are
both doing well

Newsletter:

Mark Leder reported that all is well

Unfinished Business:
Photo Contest results will be in the January Newsletter, as will be the results of the Spark Plug and Lifetime Member Awards

Continued next page



New Business:

Our first clinic since the beginning of the Covid shut down is scheduled for January 20", at the Christ Lutheran Church, 1930 Diffley
Road in Eagan, Mn

Interest has been expressed by some members willing to facilitate a coffee social or two this winter,

Jeff and Carisa Halter have offered to again host the Tune Up Clinic at their home in the spring.

The Yellowstone trail event will be held this summer and Scott Huberty who coordinated it last year is again looking into a TCMAFC
participation effort.

At 8:20 P.M. a motion was made by Mel Eder to adjourn the meeting, the motion was seconded by Catherine Jammer, motion passed.

Minutes submitted by acting Secretary (Pro Tem) Mark Leder

National Club Affiliation Information

Members are encouraged to belong to one or both of the National Model A Ford clubs. Benefits of membership
include six high quality magazines for the year, ability to place advertisements in each of the publications as well as
many technical and historical articles that relate to the hobby and time period of these vehicles. Each of the clubs
host national meets, tours and social events. Products and services are reviewed and advertised in the publications
and you get a overall view of where the direction of the Model A Ford enthusiasts car hobby is headed. Each club
has an on line presence with well executed websites. Contact information for the each of the national clubs are
below.

lopa, |, Draropms Cu

BECOME A MEMBER OR RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP HERE

6721 Merriman Rd. 250 South Cypress
Garden City, MI 48135 La Habra CA, 90631-551
Phone 734 - 427 - 9050 Phone 562-697 -2712
http://model-a-ford.org https://mafca.com

It is time to turn in your odometer reading to me for the MARC Mileage Program.

Contact : Dale Pomerleau 763-458-9880 (call or text)

dfpomerleau@comcast.net
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FOR SALE / WANTED / SERVICES :
TO PLACE YOUR AD: CONTACT NEWSLETTER EDITOR

For Sale: Rebuilt engines in stock.
Trade in or bring me yours to re-build. Precision machining and assembly work.
Call Dave Gerold for options and pricing at (952) 290-3630 or see my website
www.durableperformance.net

For Sale: Pair of rear fenders for commercial body. Eye brow style 1930. $50. 1910-12 Model T Ford frame -$750. Several Model
A manifolds including heater style, reasonable. Model A wheels 1930-31. reasonable. Two 4:40-500 tires, older with
good tread. Sold as a pair for $25. Darel Leipold 952 474 5880 days at our store.

For Sale: Neal Anderson’s family is selling his 1930 Town Sedan (Briggs body).
It is a very nice well-maintained older restoration. Model B engine. On a stand there is the original rebuilt motor that has
not been run for years. Asking $20000, make an offer. Contact Steve Barnacle 952 212 6847

Wanted: Pillar Mount Mirror Bracket for a 28/29 Pick up. Jim Lake 651-245-1937

Wanted: Wanted: Windshield wiper arms that fit the tapered splined shafts on

E. A. Laboratories Brooklyn N.Y. 6V. Electric Windshield Wipers used on Model A's.
Contact: Chuck Straub 715 - 581 - 8602  Charles.Straub@ZFrontier.com

For Sale: License Plates 28-31 years. $80-$240 depending on condition.
Contact: Clancy 763-291-8888

Wanted: Front shock assemblies for 29 Tudor Sedan. Contact : Clancy 763-291-8888

For Sale: Firestone Tires , 5 - like new, 21”” Whitewall tires. Less than 50 miles on them! One of the tires has not been used, at all!
Decided I will not be using them. Two Heinze wipers are also for sale. They are both HA-C2 wipers, although
one is an early 1930, and the other is after April 1930 . Please contact me via cell phone: 612-840-4046, or
thomboche@aol.com.

For Sale: For Sale: 400 issues of the RESTORER and MODEL A NEWS. $50 That's only 12.5 cents per issue. Pick up
at our home in St. Anthony Village. 1-612-788-1564. garythorin@yahoo.com

Wanted : Title for a '30 - '31 Tudor. Contact Butch Warnke 507 - 485 - 3548



mailto:dfpomerleau@comcast.net
mailto:thomboche@aol.com
mailto:garythorin@yahoo.com
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Wanted:

Trade:

For Sale:

For Sale:

For Sale:
Frank

For Sale:

For Sale:

Wanted:

For Sale:

For Sale:

Wanted: Back issues of the AOOGAH NEWS magazines from 1962-1972. Contact Gary Thorin

612-788-1564 garythorin@yahoo.com

I have a 28-29 Quail radiator cap and want to trade it for a 30-31 style. Contact Norbert Jensen Cell 612- 209 - 9195 or
Home 952 - 469 - 2741

1929 Town Sedan for sale. This car was a five year frame off restoration using about 90% original parts. Engine

has inserts and a high compression Brumfield head. Car looks and runs great with 3 thousand miles on the car since
restoration. This car was judged both at MAFCA and MARC national meets and was one of the top cars at both. Cell phone
number 952 -334 - 0347 or 952 - 925 - 1005. Best number to call is the cell. Bruce Remington

Running board trim, zinc as original, made by Bob Burdock (CA). Still in shipping tube and packaging as received
years ago, never opened. $100. Excess inventory of very nice Model A parts, most are original, some restored or
rebuilt, to much to list here! For a complete list contact Jerry Schilling at 763-213-4917 orjerry.nancy.schilling@gmail.com

Up grade your Model A to a 6 volt positive ground alternator. I have four rebuilt alternators for sale at
$130.00 ea. Includes all brackets and bolts to install on your car. They all tested at 7.8 volts output.
Please call Steve Banacle at 952-212-6847

1930 Model A Town Sedan, Murray body, Green and black,original interior. Previously owned by Royal Tompkins and
Shusta .$11, 500 . Walt Dunlap, Falcon Heights, 651 646 8413

For Sale:‘Flat Head Ted’ Full set of brake floaters with centering pins. For Years 1928-1935 This kit does all 4 brakes sells
new $249, used 1 season sell $120 . Free Tire, NOS never been mounted Firestone 6.70 — 15 tire. Dale Pomerleau

763-458-9880 dfpomerleau@comcast.net

1930 Roadster fully restored 10 years ago. Trunk full of documentation, receipts, etc.
Many photos available. Fewer than 500 miles since restoration.
Located in south Minneapolis. Contact Jerry Samuelson 612 -721 - 4549.

30 -31 front fenders. Also 30 - 31 rear fenders for coupe/pickup. Rog Anderson 651-457-8820

Script tire gauge $60.00, Rexco Oil Pressure gauge and bracket $40.00, TCMAFC log belt buckle $25.00
Accordion running board luggage holder $25.00 . Dennis Larson 952 -937 -2362

New in box Wolfe Whistle $35.00, New MARC Technically Speaking Vol. 1-8 $55.00, New Brassworks 28
-'29 6 row pressurized radiator $ 700.00 Contact Jim Lake 651-245-193

Pair of Minnesota 1931 "B" License plates . Contact Jim Lake 651-245-1937

19" roller tires Contact Jim Lake 651-245-1937
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CLINIC ANNOUNCEMENT
WE ARE BACK AT IT
MARK YOUR CALENDAR !!

JANUARY 20, 2022

We have found a temporary meeting place
until we can resume at St. Michael’s Church

Twin Cities Model A Ford Club Restoration Clinics
WHEN: 7:00 pm JANUARY 20, 2022
WHERE: CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH

1930 DIFFLEY ROAD
EAGAN, MN 55122

** This is considered to be a temporary location and is subject
to change as any Covid restrictions are imposed or lifted

The Board strongly encourages that any participants in group activities and
events be aware of and follow all recommended Federal, State, and County
orders, as well as continuing to follow the guidance of public health experts and
make decisions that are in line with safety measures and precautions regarding
the COVID-19 pandemic.

Model A Ladies

In mid December the Ladies got together after way too much time and had a nice
morning catching up .The group agreed that the morning get together was worth
repeating and the objective is getting a larger group to attend. Please join them.

Join in for a late breakfast, coffee, tea or a snack

Meet at: Perkins Restaurant and Bakery
6920 Wayzata Blvd. Golden Valley, MN 55426

January 12th, Wednesday 10:00 A.M.
Anyone interested in joining us please contact Vi Plagge (507) 217 9548 or Sue Leder (612) 382 8075
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Photo Contest Results

Our Photo Contest for 2021 has come to a close and the winners have been chosen. It has been a difficult year, but it was great to have
the participation of our members share with us some of their activities and creative moments. Judges this year were Lori Leder Fogel,
Arne Fogel & Rebecca Fogel. They are the editors family and have been in and around Model A's . With Covid problems it was
easiest to ask them to judge this year and they had a great time looking at all the photos. They were asked to choose their top three
choices. One photo ( Steve Barnacle's) made it on to each one of their lists . We will give Steve top honors with his photo and the rest
are favorites and the honorable mentions are included as the Editors choice showing the spirit and intention of this contest. Get ideas
and take your photos for next year as the contest will continue!. Prizes are on the way to our 2021 choices.

LRl
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Tammy Newman Honorable Mention Dale Pomerleau Honorable Mention




Time to sign up for another year in the TCMAFC
Deadline January 1st. 2022

Renewals received after the deadline may not be included in the 2022 roster.

Our 2022 renewal forms were recently sent viae mail to those of you thathave email addresses. The e mail sender
was listed as membership.tcmafc@gmail.com. A summary of your information such as address, contact
information and vehicles owned were listed on the form. The current renewal fee and option to order additional
membership rosters were listed. Members who do not receive e mails will be sent a form in via USPS. Please
read or search for this email and use it to renew your membership. We are trying to reduce the costs of out going
mailings as much as possible to keep memberships affordable.

Please print out your e mailed form, fill out your membership renewal and return it as well as your payment via
USPS.

Our harding working membership chairperson appreciates your prompt return of your form and the payment

Address your envelope to: Roberta Butek
8922 -89th St Ct So.
Cottage Grove, Mn 55016 - 3403
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Elections Banquet December 2021

The event was held at Cowboy Jacks restaurant, where 44 TCMAFC members gathered for a meal and
meeting. We again began by, spending a little time socializing, visiting and generally reconnecting, while
the Cowboy Jacks wait staff finished preparations for the buffet lunch. Steve and Leah Barnacle used this
time to organize the member, and club donated items for our Silent Auction. Many thanks to the members
who graciously donated the many items. Winners were announced near the end of our event and the club
coleted $783 from our winning bidders.

Our buffet opened promptly at noon, and once everyone had eaten, it was time to call our Elections
Meeting to order. Our board members for 2022 were introduced by Thom Boche, followed by a round of
applause thanking them for their volunteer service to the club. Next on the agenda was presenting the
awards, recognizing membe's who's service & support of the club, that has been exemplary.

Spark Plug Awards

12042021

All pictures courtesy of Gary Thorin

Thanks also go to the Persings for providing the name tags, as well as to the other members who gave their
time and guidance to make this event happen.

Peter Trence

With sadness and gratitude for their friendship and services to our club we are announcing that long time club member
Walter Groskurth has recently passed, condolences to their family and hoping their memories gives the families comfort.



Page 12

One day this summer on the Barnacle's trip out toward Durango Colorado by rca Barnacie

Day 9 July 13
Today can be described in these words: Exhilarating, white knuckled, nerve racking and frustrating!

Driving in the mountains isn’t for the faint of heart. Steve wanted to go on this trip because he

dreamed of driving on the Million Dollar Highway also known as the Red Mountain Pass with an elevation of 11,018 ft. As
mountain passes go, this one is a winding road with steep drop offs and narrow shoulders for 45 miles! Although nervous, Steve
had studied this pass at home and was determined we could to do it even in an “A”. We left the B & B at 7 so we could drive it
without much traffic. Steve was elated that we made it! The car ran good and it was a relatively easy drive to that point.

As Steve white knuckled the rest of the 45 miles I found myself inching closer to him when we were at the edge, as if my life
would be spared if we drove off the road! Ha ha! Once again the scenery was too beautiful for words and even though we took
dozens of pictures none will do them justice.

I consider my marriage to Steve a fairly good one except when it comes to communication. We’re usually in the same book, but
sometimes not on the same page. Once we were down the mountain Steve planned on driving to Silverthorne, (in another
mountain range). I thought it was straight east and we would go around the rest of the mountains. (my fault for not checking the
CO map that Steve did bring along). We were driving east to the next town of Gunnison when we saw a huge sign saying the
highway we were on was closed ahead. This is when the rest of our day went from good to bad!

A highway road worker held a sign telling us to stop, so we asked him what we should do. We had to turn around and go back to
the town we came from and go north. The highway we were then on lead to the freeway and as much as I hate freeways when
driving the “A” I was willing to do it. Still not knowing where we were going we followed the road to another town and gassed

up.
As we studied the map, a woman told us to take the Gunnison pass detour if we wanted to get back to Gunnison. What a detour!
We were once again on a winding mountain road with narrow shoulders and steep drop offs, except this was 50+ miles!! 2 %
hours later we reached Gunnison and that’s when I saw Silverthorne was just off the freeway that I was willing to drive on! Grrr,
I was frustrated! After filling the car with gas again, Steve started it and we heard a clang, clang, clang like someone hitting a
pipe with a hammer. We pulled over and the external hose that Steve had added to tell the water level in the radiator had come
apart.. He fixed it and up the mountain we went again. I don’t know how far we went when all of a sudden smoke was billowing
out of the engine and the water gauge was at 210! Luckily, we were able to pull off the road in turnout area. Steve jumped out of
the car and opened the hood. The hose had blown with hot water spurting out everywhere! He grabbed a towel and when he
opened the radiator it blew like Old Faithful. He was lucky not to have gotten burned. The external hose had actually split so
Steve cut it shorter and tied it to a piece of copper tubing with dental floss and a rubber band! He’s creative and it works! As we
pondered what to do about getting more water for the radiator a CO CDOT man pulled up behind us.

continued next page
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Next thing I knew he and Steve drove off and came back with a couple of gallons of water. Less than a % mile behind us was a
spring coming out of the rocks! A pipe had been put into the mountain and that made it easy to fill the jugs. Once again we were off
and running.

It’s all becoming a blur, but after driving more miles, we stopped at another gas station and then turned to go up yet another mountain.
We hadn’t gone very far when Steve saw he had no oil pressure! Again, we were lucky that a turnout was right in front of us. Steve
always carries extra oil, so he dumped 2 quarts in, but the dip stick still showed no oil. The only thing to do was to go back to the gas
station and buy more oil. This time, though, we didn’t head up the mountain, but instead tried driving to the nearest town, going
“east”. Unfortunately, we didn’t get far when blue smoke was coming out of the tail pipe. Stopping once again, Steve looked under
the hood and found the tube for the oil pressure gauge was split. We were in a dead zone, so I couldn’t call Triple A, but a nice
woman stopped to see if she could help. As it turned out Steve rummaged through his supplies that he did bring and cut some tubing
from something and did his magic.

With these problems that will need to be fixed tomorrow, we were finally done with the mountains and trying to go to Silverthorne. I
started calling the next town for a motel and everything was booked. I finally got a room in Cannon City. 2 more hours of driving
and we stopped for the night at 8pm! 13 hours on the road and most of it felt like we were going in circles, but at least all our
problems were fixed, even if only temporarily, and we were safe.

I know some of you may not believe in God, but we do and I feel that all the things that happened today, we were in His care. Steve
was always able to fix the car, we always had turnouts, a spring for water and we didn’t fall off the mountain. So for you that have
prayed for us, I think God answered your prayers. And I thank all of you who sent good thoughts our way and wished us luck. I’'m
sure they helped ,too. We appreciate it all. Thanks!
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No Place Offers The Model A
Experience Like The
Texas Hill Country

MAFCA NATIONAL CONVENTION
YO RANCH RESORT ¢ KERRVILLE, TEXAS

From its spectacular scenery to its beautiful two-lane country roads,
here you will experience our hobby the way it is meant to be
at the 31st National MAFCA Convention!

J - ~ = ¥

FIND CONVENTION INFORMATION ONLINE AT: WWW.mafca.com
gowe of the » San Antonio’s Famous River Walk « Fine Point Vehicle Judging H\\\ Yz

wcgk's _* The Alamo - Birthplace of Texas ¢+ Era Fashions & Judging | e
WighliahS: + Great Sightseeing & Restaurants! + Restorers Class [yArMO

Model A Ford Club of San Antonio
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Editors Back Page

I would like to thank each of the members for their contributions to our newsletter, It's your club so we need your input, stories and
photos. I'm always open to your submissions and your fellow club members appreciate all types of different content that is displayed
here.

We do look forward to getting back to our clinics, we are in the planning stages for a spring tune up clinic , short tours and perhaps
some elder care home visits. We have had enjoyable summer business meeting at members home which again should happen in our
summer season.

The Model A Ladies will again meet this month for a social coffee, breakfast, early lunch and are hoping to build the attendance so
this becomes a more regular club event.

Some of our members do not use e mail and that can hamper them to be informed and be able to take advantage of certain club events
and notifications. Let's try to create a buddy system to inform someone who does not use the e mail newsletter delivery or receive blast
e mails. Should you not use e mail and would like to keep informed of late breaking news, such as a schedule change, the notification
of a members death, or a last minute invitation to a parade or elder care home visit please ask a club member to be your "buddy".
Should you need to find a buddy and don't know who to ask I could assemble a list of non e mail users and publish a list of those
looking for member who would be able to call them and relate any blast e mails that go out. If you would like to have your name
published send me a short letter with your phone contact and I will publish a list. I would then hope that an e mail member would look
at the list and adopt one or two buddies.

I'm looking forward to another year of meeting new people interested in Model A's and the activities of the TCMAFC. For all the old
members keep up the enthusiasm and sharing your experiences, knowledge and friendship with the membership. It is always great to
volunteer for a club event as well as a committee or "official" position with in the club. Think of the events we have had and the work
that has gone into them. It is reasonable to volunteer some of your time for the enjoyment that you have recieved. We look forward to
events and they can only be held with the combined efforts of our members.

Wishing everyone a better 2022, good health , happy days and trouble free miles when the snow goes away.

Mark Leder, Editor Ahoogah Newsletter

Newsletter acceptance and deadlines. In order to put this newsletter out I need to have articles, ads for sale and general
news in my possession by the beginning of the the third week of the month. Consider the 21st. day of the month the cut off. I need
to allocate space for known items, certain meetings and club business. Wild card items do come up and I save some space to
accommodate them. I would like items sent to me either by mail or e mail. Do not text ads to my phone. Please write your ads out
and I can help edit them if needed. Contact me to remove ads that sell. I prefer that any newsletter items come to my personal e
mail ( mleder22@aol.com) . The club e mail address is used mainly as a one way service to deliver your newsletter and any late
breaking club information items we feel you need to have. Since more than one person sends items out via TCMAFC
@gmail.com , should you need to contact a person for clarification or assistance your board members, newsletter editor and
committee members contacts are listed on the Presidents column page as well as in your membership roster. I appreciate all
submissions to the newsletter however in order to give you a quality newsletter I need to have some preparation time to get it all
togather.



Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
Mark Leder
4420 West 25th. Street

St. Louis Park, Minnesota 55416

mleder22@aol.com

MINNESOTA
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y Whight Couang
Complete Body & Collision Repair
Paint Service to Restorations

Collision

Neil Bateman

Owner
412 - Tth Street N.E. Phone: 763.682.3828
Buffalo, MN 55313 fax:  763.682.4591
WrightCountyCollision.com Neil@WrightCountyCollision.com

Enaraphics

Engraved Identification Labels

e’ gl

Kim Portlance
1550 91st Ave NE, Suite 305
Blaine, MN 55449
sales@engraphics.net
651-645-0121
www.engraphics.net

Industrial Legends - Machine Panels - Office Name Plates - Badges

| RANDY GROSS
(714) 292-8660

melmodela@aol.com
Mel’s Model A Parts & Services

F 100 Steering Box Conversions
Generators ¢ Starters ¢ Alternator Kits 6 or 12V
Brake Shoes  New Cast Iron Brake Drums
Emergency Bands - Rebuilt Backing Plates

Specializing in New Ford Parts EST. 1952
for Older Model Cars and Trucks

Little
Dearborn

Parts, Inc.

2605 West Wayzata Blvd * Suite 300
Long Lake, Minnesota 55356
(612) 331-2066

www. litttledearborn.com
TERRY FORD - MERCURY - CLASSIC PICKUP
KASHMARK


mailto:jerry.nancy.schilling@gmail.com

